
CONSTRUCTION NOTICE
US 12 Resurfacing
Walworth County

The Wisconsin Department of Transportation will begin roadway and bridge work 

along US 12 the week of June 3rd, between WIS 20 and the WIS 67/US 12 split 

between Whitewater and Elkhorn. The project is scheduled for completion in fall 

2024.

Overview

The following improvements will be made as part of the US 12 project:

• Resurfacing US 12 between WIS 20 and WIS 67/US 12 split.

• US 12 bridge reconstruction over Sugar Creek.

• Westbound US 12 to northbound WIS 67 ramp terminal will be reconstructed to widen and lengthen the ramp 

merging lane onto WIS 67.

• New traffic signals at County ES/US 12 intersection.

Traffic Impacts and Detours

US 12 will be closed to through traffic between WIS 20 and the WIS 67/US 12 split for the duration of the project. 

• US 12 will be fully closed between County A and County ES during the bridge reconstruction. 

• Posted detour will utilize I-43 and WIS 20.

Access to local residences and businesses will be maintained. Project completion is scheduled for fall of 2024.

Sent: May 2024

All work is weather dependent. The project team thanks you for your patience and cooperation throughout this project!

Project Contacts

Amy Taetsch

Project Manager

(414) 750-4708

Amy.taetsch@dot.wi.gov

Jon Olinger

Project Engineer

(262) 723-7133

jolinger@rhbatterman.com

Find this project at https://projects.511wi.gov/12elkhorn/
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